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1968 AID Harefield Apprentice Intake 

50
th

 Anniversary Celebration 

 

 

Held at Denham Grove - 9 September 2018 

 

 

Apprenticeship Memories and Mementoes 

 

A collection of photographs, letters and other documents, 
supplied by the following former Harefield apprentices: 

Peter Berkley – 1955 (PB) 

William Patton – 1978 (WP) 

Neil Revington – 1968 (NR) 

David Marks - 1965 (DM) 

Compiled by David Marks 
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Pages 2 to 7 were supplied by Peter Berkley (1955 intake). I 
had asked Peter a number of questions about the `early days’ 
of the Harefield apprentice scheme. I have included Peter’s 
response in total, without any amendment. 
 
Some bits of nothing for Dave Marks   from Pete Berkley July 2018 

 

Accommodation before Halings House became the hostel in (I 
think) 1954/55. I am aware that some apprentices lodged with 
the Bignall family, that ran the local coal merchants business in 
Harefield. 
Sorry nothing. 
(I came from home each day but remember evenings stop- 
overs at Halings House - photo:) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Any evidence at HH of when it was used for RAF 
accommodation.  
 
Sorry nothing 
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Rates of pay.  
 
I remember my first week's wages in 1955 at AID was less than 
£1 (15shillings). 
My first salary as a T.A, in 1960 was as hereunder 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Southall Tech 
 
Only letter of my results - no interest to anyone else 
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Any characters amongst the apprentices and/or training staff. 
 
Johnny Brindle was our greatest character in 1955 intake. 
He was a fabulous guy, and always on the make and would 
supply absolutely anything anybody wanted form 
"unmentionables" to "unobtainables" (at a price !) He now lives 
in States ( a multi-millionaire)and I meet him here once a year. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



5 
 

1968 AID App. Reunion - 1 
 

Industrial training undertaken off-site. 
 
Stories to tell here! 
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Cars and motorcycles owned by apprentices. 
 

My first vehicle in 1955 FDU266   and my second   AOL 1. Both 
were bought and sold for £20, but the number plate AOL 1 is 
now worth around £200,000 !!!! I saw it on a Rolls Royce a few 
years ago. 
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And I did write a rubbish 466 page book with 3 chapters 
relevant to apprenticeship which is so ludicrous I'd only share 
 it with my best mates ! 
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Gaining an Apprenticeship - After completion of an initial 
application, all apprentices had to attend for a test and if 
successful, an interview. For me the latter was held at Harefield 
with the Apprentice Supervisor (Joe Palmer. aka Smokey Joe), 
plus a member of the Apprentice Board (Jack Langton, who 
was one of the on-site Craftsmen). - DM 
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In 1965, my pay (following deductions) was a few pence over 
£3. From that £1 was given to my mother for my keep. Younger 
apprentices did get subsidised meals in the canteen. On a 
Monday morning we visited the Pay Office, to get our supply of 
meal vouchers for the week, worth 2/3d (12p) each. – DM 
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Joining Instructions – The format for these never really 
changed down the years, apart from the name of the 
Apprentice Supervisor and obviously the rates of pay. On 
arrival at the main gate of the establishment, new apprentices 
would be greeted by a member of the MOD Police, usually 
known as “the MOD Plod”. 

The weekly wage for an apprentice in the 1955 intake was 
about £1 15s 0d. - PB 
 
The rates of pay and hostel fees at September 1968* 
 

 London Area - age 16 - £5 - 19s – 6d 

 London Area - age 17 - £8 - 0s – 0d 

 London Area - age 18 - £10 - 0s – 6d 
 

 Hostel Fee per week £3-19s-0d 
 
Maintenance Allowance – Payable to those living away from 
home and whose wages did not exceed £7-16s-0d per week: 
For those at AID this would apply to those of 16 years of age 
who would receive an allowance of £1-7s-0d. 
 
 
*Information obtained from Neil Revington  
 
So in 1968 a 17 year old apprentice after paying his hostel fees 
was left with about £4 per week. This obviously did not go a 
very long way, but luckily as far as The Nightingale or one of 
the other pubs in Denham where beer was apparently a very 
reasonable 2/9d a pint or in modern terms….14p – DM 
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In the mid 1960s, apprentices had to supply themselves with 
two pairs of white boiler suits. I can remember being asked: 
“Are you a new apprentice?” It was very obvious that you were 
a new apprentice, as kitted out in a brand new white boiler suit 
you tended to stand out like the dots on a domino! – DM 
 
 
Those apprentices from further afield and accommodated in the 
Halings House hostel in Denham would also receive 
information about the hostel together with the fees payable. A 
contact telephone number was given for the hostel warden, but 
the number for residents was Denham 3000. I am sure all 
former hostel residents will remember that telephone number 
for the rest of their lives.  
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Hostel Parties: These were usually held about three or four 
times per year. Always well supported and a pleasant time had 
by all. Officially under YMCA rules, alcohol and females were 
both prohibited, but the rules were there to be broken. 

 

 

The price of the ticket covered the alcoholic content of the 
evening and it was traditional for the instructors from the 
training section to act as bar staff. 
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Hostel Fees (1978): The present residents of Denham Manor 
(what was previously the Halings House hostel) would probably 
love to be paying only £10 per week for their accommodation, 
and most probably doubly pleased to be 18 years old again!   
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Travel Arrangements: see Page 16 
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Travel Arrangements – Joyce Foale was the admin lady for the 
last five or six years before the training section closed. She was 
always very helpful in dealing with annual leave, sickness 
returns etc. Also in making travel arrangements for apprentices, 
although some needed a bit more help than others. 

 I have been trying to decipher Joyce’s hieroglyphics. The 
recommended method of travel was obviously the Holyhead to 
Dunleavy ferry. Not sure about why the Liverpool ferry was not 
to be used but it appears that the Stranraer ferry was in danger 
of receiving an aerial bombardment from the aircraft onto which 
William Patton could not take his car.  

P.S. Joyce was also very good at showing apprentices how to 
sow buttons onto their garments. 

Storekeepers – In addition to the admin staff, the workshop 
side of the training section also had number of storekeepers, 
dishing out tools and materials to apprentices. Down the years 
there was a selection of storekeepers, most very good at 
undertaking their job. Back in the 1960s there was Cyril 
Ibberson who was the former village barber in Harefield. He 
was also the First Aider. Then in later years there was Dougie 
Cusmans, who consumed Woodbines at a phenomenal rate, 
but who lived to almost 100 years of age. I can only assume 
that his long life was attributable to working amongst the  
apprentice at Harefield, particularly those that used to filch his 
fags and therefore reduced his consumption. 
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Annual Apprentice Prize Giving – This event normally took 
place on the Friday following Easter. There were normally two 
prizes for each apprentice year, plus prizes awarded for Safety, 
Most Improvement, etc. Apprentices that had “completed their 
time” also returned to collect their Deeds of Apprenticeship. 
The guest speaker, who also presented the prizes tended to be 
either a high ranking MOD employee or someone of equal 
stature from the aerospace industry. 

The apprentice training staff used to gain entertainment by 
trying to match the facial features of Mum or Dad to the correct 
apprentice. The success rate was pretty high.  

 

 

 

Apprentice Prize Giving c1976 

A “representative sample” of AQD’s finest. I think Chris Dawes 
(front/right) must have borrowed that outfit from his local Used 
Car Salesman! Everyone was a character and hopefully still is.  
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William Patton receiving his prize in 1982, which (I think) was 
the final Apprentice Prize Giving held at Harefield 
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and it still gets used! 
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Sick Notes – Apprentices residing in the Halings House hostel 
were required  to get a “chitty” signed by the Hostel Warden for 
their odd days off sick.  

If anyone ever plotted a graph of Quantity Issued against Days 
of the Week, there would be a dramatic spike every Friday! 
This indicating either “too much sauce down the pub on 
Thursday night” OR a “long weekend” OR more likely a 
combination of the two.  
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College Attendance Record – These documents (in later years) 
were issued by Uxbridge Technical College and had to be 
presented to the apprentice admin office for vetting. 

Back in the 1960s this document had not been introduced, but 
the Apprentice Supervisor obviously had a very positive and 
swift system for finding out if you had missed college 
…including the dreaded night classes.  
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Off to join the Legion!  - William Patton has been trying to 
convince me that he once decided to run off and join the 
Foreign Legion but only got as far as the British Legion 
(Denham Branch)……..what a Carry-On.  
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Student Life – William Patton attended Farnborough Tech to 
undertake an HND Course in Mechanical Engineering. So he 
sampled life in the Apprentice Hostel at the RAE as opposed to 
Halings House and was not overly impressed. 

 

 

Does anyone remember Joke Shops? Here you could buy a 
wide range of items for “practical jokes”. One product line was 
imitation fried eggs made of a flexible plastic material. 
Strangely when I stayed at the RAE Farnborough apprentice  
hostel in about 1968, the cook had perfected a process to fry 
eggs with the same rubbery consistency. Very convenient if you 
accidently deposited on of these on the floor, as it just bounced! 
- DM  
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The dreaded drink! – Some apprentices got food parcels others 
received sums of money from home 

 

This reads: “Dear William – This is something to help you out 
but not for drink – Love Mother XXX” 

Wisely he took no notice! 

 

Apprentice Reunion – June 2018 


